
CLIO AREA SCHOOLS 
BOARD OF EDUCATION 

Minutes – November 3, 2016 
 
The Board of Education met for a Regular Meeting at the Clio Early Elementary Building.  
 
The meeting was called to order by President Mary Ann Dipzinski at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Board of Education Members Present: Mary Ann Dipzinski, Denise Frappier, Lydia Heine, Henry 

Hatter (arrived at 7:32), Steve Nordstrom, Robert Gaffney 
and Tim Ranville 

 
Board of Education Members Absent: None 
 
School Administrative Staff Present:  Superintendent Fletcher Spears III, Assistant 

Superintendent for Curriculum and Instruction Stephen 
Keskes, Executive Director of Finance Jon Pechette, 
Director of Operations and Transportation Pat Jones, 
Director of Food Service Nancy Daniels, Director of 
Special Services Jessica McCallum, Building Principal 
Lisa Taylor (arrived at 8:07), Assistant Principal Carrie 
Ammons (arrived at 7:13). 

  
Student Representatives Present:   Tyler Stevens 
 
Others Present:     Julie Newman, Megan Decker, CEA Representative James 

McCallum (arrived at 7:12), Catrina Wiskur and GSRP 
Staff, Rebecca Bentley, Mary Littlefield-Borden, Joe and 
Ann Anger, Judy Campbell, Greg Bryan, many bus drivers, 
parents, and members of the community. 

 
COMMENTS BY STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE 
 
Garner: 

o Halloween Monster Dash and activities scheduled for October 31. 
o Donuts with Dad scheduled for November 4. 
o Parent/Teacher conferences are going well. 

 
PRESENTATIONS 
 
Catrina Wiskur from GISD gave a detailed presentation on the GSRP Program. 
 
APPROVAL OF CONSENT AGENDA 
 
Motion by Nordstrom, supported by Frappier that the Clio Area Schools Board of Education approve the 
Consent Agenda. 
Vote: Yea 6 – Nay 0.  Motion carried. 
 
The Consent Agenda included the following: 
 Minutes of the Regular Meeting of October 20, 2016 
 Payment of Bills 

 
 



AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION 
 
Jennifer Pake expressed concerns about the survey. 
 
Joshua Phillips expressed concerns about the survey. 
 
Debbie Ha    expressed concerns about the survey. 
 
Richelle Neuhaus expressed concerns about the survey. 
 
John Zofco expressed concerns about the survey. 
 
Cassandra Urmetz expressed concerns about the survey. 
 
Melissa Lewicki expressed concerns about the survey. 
 
Greg Bryan commended the administration on their handling of the survey situation. 
 
ADJOURNMENT OF MEETING 
 
Motion by Dipzinski, supported by Ranville that the Clio Area Schools Board of Education adjourn the 
meeting. 
Vote: Yea 7 – Nay 0.  Motion carried. 
 
President Mary Ann Dipzinski adjourned the meeting at 8:58 p.m. 
 
       Respectfully submitted, 
 
  
           , Secretary 
 
 
 
        
       ___________________________, President 


